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DRAFT MINUTES

These are the Draft Minutes of the Agenda Conference  of the Borough Council of North Plainfield, NJ held on Monday, 25 April 2011.  Every attempt has been made to make these minutes as comprehensive and conclusive as possible.  However, as it is a draft document, it is not to be construed as an official account of the actions of the Governing Body occurring at an actual meeting.  If changes are approved, revised minutes will be posted to the website and/or provided with changes as announced at a future meeting. 

MINUTES of the Agenda Conference of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Monday, April 25, 2011 at 7:41 p.m. at the North Plainfield Community Center, 614 Greenbrook Road, North Plainfield, New Jersey.


PRESENT:


Council Members:
Mary H. Forbes




Robert E. Hitchcock





Lawrence La Ronde 
Everett Merrill
 
Frank Righetti 




Douglas M. Singleterry




Frank “Skip” Stabile 


Also Present:

David E. Hollod, Business Administrator




Patrick DeBlasio, Chief Financial Officer 

Wendy Wiebalk, Esq., Associate Borough Attorney




Richard K. Phoenix, RMC, Borough Clerk

The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was led by Council President Stabile.    

Council President Stabile read the following Notice of Compliance:


"This is an Agenda Meeting of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield, scheduled by resolution of the Council adopted on December 13, 2010.  Adequate notice of this meeting was given pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq. by transmitting said notice to the Courier News, The Star-Ledger and WKMB Radio on December 14, 2010, by publication of the announcement in the Courier News of December 17, 2010 and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the Municipal Building and Memorial Library reserved for such purpose."

PUBLIC COMMENT:  
Frank D’Amore, 40 Willow Avenue, North Plainfield, commented that on March 22 he had suggested the Borough develop a procedure to report illegal construction during off hours; Mr. Hollod provided the general order being utilized by the Police Department.  The wood trim along the roof line is rotting away at 104 Sycamore Avenue.  There is an unregistered vehicle at 697 Warfield Road.  The hedges are overly tall at 188 Duer Street on the corner of Greenbrook Road.  
MAYORAL PROCLAMATION: 
Council President Stabile called forward the coaches and assistant coaches and read the following Mayoral Proclamation:

WHEREAS, the outstanding performance of the North Plainfield 5th/6th Grade Girls Traveling Basketball League under the direction of Coach Tammy Guevara and Assistant Coaches John Fellin and Waldy Dardignac brought special honor to the Borough of North Plainfield; and

WHEREAS, the North Plainfield 5th/6th Grade Girls Traveling Basketball League achieved the Garden State League Championship bringing great pride to the Borough of North Plainfield, to each athlete, to parents and coaches; and

WHEREAS, the North Plainfield 5th/6th Grade Girls Traveling Basketball League also achieved the championship of the Canuck Classic & Coaches vs. Cancer Tournament; and

WHEREAS, these young athletes displayed the true value of individual and team cooperation in the fines tradition of American sportsmanship; and

WHEREAS, the following players were part of this team effort:

CAPRICE ADAMS

JENNA GUEVARA 
          SHANIYAH O’NEAL  

KAYLA ADAMS 

IVIANA HALL
          BRITTANY WILSON

JESSICA DARDIGNAC
JANIS LIMA

          NIKITA FORRESTER

TORI FELLIN

SHEILA NUNEZ
          JORDAN SAMPLE 

EMELY VELASTEGUI

TAMMY GUEVARA, JOHN FELLIN, WENDY DARDIGNAC/COACHES

WHEREAS, CAPRICE ADAMS was a member of this winning team, demonstrating her ability to achieve high goals through teamwork, as well as displaying a high level of individual initiative and commitment. 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT PROCLAIMED, that I, Michael Giordano, Jr., Mayor of the Borough of North Plainfield, do hereby commend and congratulate the players and coaches of the North Plainfield 5th/6th Grade Girls Basketball Traveling League.  Their team spirit and good sportsmanship has brought distinction and honor to the Borough of North Plainfield.

CONGRATULATIONS!
You have indeed made North Plainfield “A PROUD COMMUNITY”.  
NEW BUSINESS:

1.
Parks and Recreation Update – M.G. Recreation Director Chris Tarver was present and offered a Power Point presentation of current and future recreation activities in North Plainfield.  He emphasized how indebted the program remains to the many volunteers that help it to run smoothly year-‘round.


He explained how North Plainfield children get first priority on all teams and activities as well as how the various fees charged for activities are used to offset the cost of insurance, to keep equipment current and to help defray transportation costs.  Further, he detailed the popularity of activities such as bus trips to New York City and outdoor movie nights in town – all of which have been favorably received.

Mr. Tarver explained that in their efforts to go “green” they are more aware of keeping all communications on-line and that publicity and registration are becoming  increasingly available via the web, greatly improving efficiency and performance.  Council President Stabile thanked Mr. Tarver for the presentation and thanked all of the Recreation members.  

Answering Mr. Hitchcock, Mr. Tarver advised that children from other towns are allowed to participate, adding that when it becomes necessary to fill-in certain teams, out-of-towners are especially welcome to participate.  He explained that out-of-town children will pay higher fees next year.       

Mr. La Ronde suggested encouraging adult sports.  Mr. Tarver explained that he is trying for open gym activities, a bike tour, co-ed softball and 5k runs.  Mr. La Ronde thanked him for coming out.

Mr. Merrill thanked Mr. Tarver for his presentation.  He advised that those involved had seen a dramatic change over the last few years as summer camp costs  increased dramatically.  Mr. Tarver explained that their program is much lower in cost compared to many other towns.  He stressed that the camp is not here to make money; this year it will cost $425.00 for the full-time summer camp program.  The Borough incorporates its bussing as fuel costs and incidentals increase.  The entire staff is CPR certified.  


Mr. Merrill commented that the baseball registration seems to be dwindling, asking if this were being investigated.  Mr. Tarver stressed the need to make the programs appealing.  Consistent attendance for the kids is being stressed.  Mr. Merrill questioned fingerprinting by the State Police; stating that he had been coaching for seven years.  Mr. Tarver explained that every coach must be fingerprinted every year.  Replying to Mr. Merrill, Mr. Tarver advised that a program would be cancelled if it were not adequately staffed.  

Mr. Merrill questioned if they were spreading themselves too thin, and Mr. Tarver explained that there are kids involved in passive programs such as cooking that would never be involved in sports.  Communications with Residents are now better than they were a month ago. Messrs. Passe and Tarver remain in constant contact, and it is going well.  Mr. Righetti thanked Mr. Tarver and expressed his delight with the program.  

Council President Stabile questioned how many kids attended the summer camp program last year compared to this year.  Mr. Tarver explained that they were now ahead of where they were last year.  There are varying age groups at each location.   There will be early drop-off this year.  Mrs. Forbes advised that the Library has had issues with a lot of children that didn’t belong there.  Mr. Tarver replied that they were aware of the situation and were working on it.  

The Council President thanked Mr. Tarver for coming before the Council.  He stated that he was aware of past difficulties with the Recreation programs, but was very pleased with the outstanding job Mr. Tarver has done of late.  Every year there has been expansion.  The team spirit of the commissioners is most impressive.  Mr. Passe has helped bring out the best in everyone.  

Mr. Hitchcock questioned if they still plan to move to the DARE building?  Mr. Tarver answered that they plan to look at their capital budget and see what can be done, although it’s the worse for the wear.  It is a part of the plan, but will have to wait.  The Council President expressed that Recreation could come before Council and request what they want as they are doing a huge service for the town.  

Mr. Passe addressed Mr. Merrill’s comments about the dwindling number of children participating in baseball; kids start losing interest as they get older.  There are only enough kids in town to support two 7th and 8th grade baseball teams.  Out-of-town children have been included to ensure there are enough kids to play.  

Mr. Hitchcock agreed that the out-of-town kids should pay more.  He then questioned if “Kreative Kooking” was approved by the Community Center Usage Committee; and, Mr. Tarver answered in the affirmative.   
REPORTS OF BOARDS, COMMITTEES, COMMISSIONS:


Mrs. Forbes reminded that the School Election would be April 27.  She encouraged everyone to check their sample ballots for their polling places and to get out and vote. 


Mr. Hitchcock reported that the Shade Tree Advisory Board has planting specs in hand. 

Motion to adjourn by Mr. La Ronde, seconded by Mr. Hitchcock and carried unanimously.


Meeting adjourned at 8:47 p.m.







Borough Clerk

Council President

04/25/11


